


JOHNSON COUNTY AUDITOR

JOHNSON COUNTY COURTHOQUSE
#2 N. MAIN
CLEBURNE, TEXAS 76033
Telephone (817) s56-6305 ~ Fax (817) 556-6075

Steven E. Watson Jennifer R. Lyon
County Auditor First Assistant County Auditor

January 2, 2024

The Honorable Adam King
Sheriff

Johnson County

1102 E. Kilpatrick Ave
Cleburne, Texas 76031

RE: Auditor’s Report — Sheriff’s Office LEOSE Account FY23 QTR 3 and FY23 QTR 4

Summary

In accordance with Local Government Code Section 115, the Auditor’s Office performed a
review of the Sheriff’s Office LEOSE Account. To accomplish the audit, bank reconciliations
and supporting documents, and receipts and related procedures were reviewed. We verified that
funds collected had been accurately and timely disbursed.

Background

The purpose of the Law Enforcement Officer Standards and Education (LEOSE) Fund is to pay
for continuing education of licensed peace officers, or training for full-time fully paid law
enforcement support personnel. The account is funded by the state. The Sheriff must maintain a
complete record of money received and spent. The county auditor has oversight of the funds and
the account must be maintained in an official county depository.

Scope

This engagement examined the April through September 2023 LEOSE accounts, bank
reconciliations and supporting documents. We reviewed related procedures, to verify that funds
received had been accurately and timely disbursed.






RE: LEOSE Audit Letter Draft - FY23 Q3 & Q4

Tara Raby <traby@johnsoncountytx.org>
Wed 14-Feb-24 4:51 PM

To:Steven Watson <swatson@johnsoncountytc.org>;Adam King <adam@johnsoncountytx.org>
Cc:Kathy Rice <krice@johnsoncountytx.org>

Good afternoon Steve-
Sheriff King is good with you proceeding with presenting this audit to Commissioner’s Court.

Thank you,

[

From: Steven Watson <swatson@johnsoncountytx.org>

Sent: Monday, February 5, 2024 8:11 AM

To: Adam King <adam@johnsoncountytx.org>

Cc: Tara Raby <traby@johnsoncountytx.org>; Kathy Rice <krice@johnsoncountytx.org>
Subject: FW: LEOSE Audit Letter Draft - FY23 Q3 & Q4

Sherriff,

Attached is the draft of the letter regarding the 3™ and 4 Quarter LEOSE review. Please let me know if you have any questions and
remember that you may respond for commissioners court record.

SW

From: Kathy Rice <krice@johnsoncountytx.org>
Sent: Friday, January 12, 2024 3:53 PM

To: Steven Watson <swatson@johnsoncountytx.org>
Subject: LEOSE Audit Letter Draft - FY23 Q3 & Q4

Steve,

Attached is the Draft Letter for this audit.
Please forward for approval.

Thank you,

Kathy Rice

Audit Manager

Johnson County Auditor's Office
817-556-6953 x1618
KRice@JohnsonCountyTX.org



